
December 2023 

 

  

Dear Jayne Bryant MS, Chair of the Children, Young People and Education 

Committee, 

 

Following the success of the last plenary meeting of the Welsh Youth Parliament for 

this term, we would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank you for your 

contributions to strengthening the voice of the young people of Wales. 

 

The feedback from the weekend, and from members of the Welsh Youth Parliament, 

has been extremely encouraging and we would like to thank you for your leading 

role, together with the Welsh Government, in ensuring that our reports receive a full 

and thorough response. 

 

Although this is now the end of the term, we as a Youth Parliament are keen that our 

reports and campaigns will aid the Government in going from strength to strength 

when planning their strategies in the fields of mental health, sustainable travel and 

changes to the school day. 

 

We strongly doubt that this is the end of discussing such topics and we may see 

similar themes arise in the next term of the new Welsh Youth Parliament next year. 

 

Thank you once again for championing our voices and for the many opportunities to 

contribute to the work of the Committee, it has been one of the many highlights of 

our term. 

 

A heartfelt thank you to you once more. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Welsh Youth Parliament 


